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APPLICANT/APPELLANT: Zachary Jakubowski / North State Creations, LLC 
 
AGENT: Ana Wright / Flowra 
 
REQUEST: Appeal the De-Facto denial of 2019 Cannabis Cultivation License Renewal 
            
LOCATION: 110 Southridge Ct. Post Mountain (APN: 019-420-30-00) 
 
APPROX. ACREAGE: 1.62 
 
ZONING DISTRICT: Unclassified (UNC) 
 
ZONING DISTRICT OVERLAYS: None 
 
GENERAL PLAN DESIGNATION: Rural Residential (RR) 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Deny the Appeal 
 
ADJACENT LAND USE AND ZONING INFORMATION: 
 

Direction Land Use Zoning General Plan 
Designation 

North Residential / Cannabis 
Cultivation  

UNC RR 

South Residential / Cannabis 
Cultivation 

UNC RR 

East Residential / Cannabis 
Cultivation & Roadway 

UNC RR 

West Residential / Cannabis 
Cultivation 

UNC RR 

 
 
SUMMARY: A de facto appeal of a denial of the 2019 Cannabis cultivation renewal of 
Commercial Cannabis Cultivation License (CCL) was filed on August 7, 2020, by the designated 
authorized agent, Ana Wright (Flowra).  In the appeal, Ms. Wright stresses that as of July 27, 
2020 no action has been taken on the issuance of the license and submitted an Appeal of the 
De-Facto denial on August 7, 2020. (Attachment 1) 
 
Background  
The following establishes a timeline and general information regarding CCL #201: 
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• March 28, 2018 – CCL #201 was ready to issue to Zachary Jakubowski (North State 
Creations, LLC) with an expiration date of March 31, 2019. However, the applicant 
signed and picked up the license on June 11, 2018. 
 

• March 20, 2018 & August 22, 2018 -- Two separate site inspections were performed on 
both site inspections it was noted that a dwelling was required and plans needed to be 
submitted by 12/2018.  Also noted in both site inspections a Director’s Use Permit was 
required as the licensee was living in an R.V. 
 

• March 28, 2019 -- CCL renewal application for 2019 was received by the Planning 
Department (no payment).   
 

• October 29, 2019 – Ana Wright was notified by email that Dwelling Permits had still not 
been submitted. 
 

• September 5, 2019 – Flowra was notified in a meeting of the outstanding deficiencies of 
no Building plans submitted, no DUP submitted, and confirmation that power had been 
removed in the sheds was required. 
 

• August 8, 2020 -- A mobile home permit was issued to Mr. Jakubowski which was 
finaled on December 20, 2020. 
 

• November 6, 2020 – CCL Renewal application for 2020 was received by the Planning 
Department (no payment).  
 

Current Status 
As of February 5, 2021, CCL #201 is considered inactive. While a renewal application was 
received, according to the Planning Department’s records, no fees were paid for the 2019 
renewal.  Since fees were not paid prior to December 9, 2020 per the Urgency Ordinance 
passed by the Board of Supervisors and the December 8, 2020 Director’s Policy memo.    
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Appeal Application  
2. Payment Record 
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